C 426 LEIDEN, 4 die 6 RAPENBURG 33 Tel. 21007

Laboratorium voor Parasitologie der Rijksuniversiteit te Leiden

Parasitologische afdeling van het Instituut voor Tropische Geneeskunde

Prof. Dr C. F. A. BRUIJNING

No. Bestais,

M.n. geselen, joutlige kerstdagen en der misportig 1977

Ango.

Tel. 21997

Laboratorium voor Parasitologie der Rijksuniversiteit te Leiden

Parasitologische afdeling van het Instituut voor Tropische Geneeskunde

Prof. Dr C.F.A. BRUIJNING

No... 76/455

LEIDEN, 14 december 1976

RAPENBURG 33

Tel. 071 - 121997

Prof. Dr. J.D. Smyth
Dept. of Zoology and Applied Entomology
Imperial College of Science and Technology
Prince Consort Road
London SW7
England

Dear Prof. Smyth,

Thank you very much for your letter of 22nd november. I am pleased to learn, that it has already been possible to have well in advance a firm proposal for a joint meeting of our Societies for Parasitology. Your suggestion for the meeting to be held on April 5 - 7, 1978 at the University of Kent, Canterbury, has been accepted by our Council. In the meantime we have informed all our members about those dates for the joint meeting in 1978, making use of a communication, which had to be sent earlier this month in any case.

I agree with your proposal, that details of the programme in due course be worked out in consultation with the secretary Dr. Meuleman. In view of your request for papers, it will be appreciated to know more about a suggested programme (special subjects, or free papers?), length of papers and duration of presentations. In due course I shall propose a list with the names of some of our members, who may act as Chairman of some of the sessions.

Both Dr. Meuleman and I thank you for your invitation and feel particularly honoured to be invited as geusts of your Society.

Also on behalf of Dr. Meuleman I send you our best wishes for a Merry Christmas and a successful 1977. With kind regards,

Yours sincerely,

Dr. Hugo J. van der Kaay President of the Netherlands Society for Parasitology